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	Is this report a KEY DECISION (i.e. more than £75,000 or impacting on more than 2 Borough wards?)

Is this report on the Statutory Cabinet Forward Plan?

Is the request outside the policy and budgetary framework and therefore subject to confirmation at full Council? 
Is this report confidential?
	Yes  
Yes   
No

No


1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT 
The purpose of this report is to allow Cabinet to consider the recommendations from the Scrutiny Committee’s call-in meeting held on 6 November 2017.

2. PORTFOLIO RECOMMENDATIONS
Cabinet agree to accept the recommendations from the Scrutiny Committee call-in meeting on 6 November 2017 relating to its earlier decision to introduce a Public Space Protection Order limiting the number of dogs under one person’s control, namely:
· More robust consultation exercises be undertaken, including extended timescales and involvement of all stakeholders
· Statutory Officer and Director’s advice is sought before tabling recommendations at meetings
· Greater evidence based/documented decision-making
· Provide the rationale for any changes to recommendations
3. CORPORATE PRIORITIES
The report relates to the following corporate priorities (tick all those applicable):
	Clean, green and safe


	x
	Strong and healthy communities
	

	Strong South Ribble in the heart of prosperous Lancashire
	
	Efficient, effective and exceptional council
	


4. BACKGROUND TO THE REPORT

At its meeting on 25 October 2017, Cabinet agreed to implement a public space protection order to limit the number of dogs under a person’s control to four (a copy of the report and minutes are attached at Appendix 1 and 2). 

This decision was then called in by the Scrutiny Committee.  A Scrutiny Committee meeting was held on 6 November 2017, which considered the decision taken by Cabinet.  The Scrutiny Committee recommended the following:

a) More robust consultation exercises be undertaken, including extended timescales and involvement of all stakeholders.

b) Statutory Officer and Director’s advice is sought before tabling recommendations at meetings.

c) Greater evidence based/documented decision-making.

d) Provide the rationale for any changes to recommendations.

5. PROPOSALS 
As outlined above.

6. CONSULTATION CARRIED OUT AND OUTCOME OF CONSULTATION

The Cabinet Member and relevant Officers have been consulted.
7. OTHER OPTIONS CONSIDERED 

Each Scrutiny Committee recommendation has been carefully considered.
8. Financial implications
None as a result of this report.
9. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS

None as a result of this report.
10. Human Resources and Organisational Development implications

None as a result of this report.
11. ICT/technology implications

None as a result of this report.

12. Property and Asset Management implications

None as a result of this report.
13. RISK MANAGEMENT

None as a result of this report.
14. EQUALITY AND DIVERSITY IMPACT
None as a result of this report.
15. RELEVANT DIRECTORS RECOMMENDATIONS 

The Director supports the Portfolio Recommendations.
16. COMMENTS OF THE STATUTORY FINANCE OFFICER

The consultation can be met from existing budgets.  Therefore there are no financial implications as a result of this report.
17. COMMENTS OF THE MONITORING OFFICER

If the council is to introduce a Public Space Protection Order limiting the number of dogs under one person’s control then it is essential that there is a robust evidence base in place to justify it.
18.
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS 

Appendix 1 – Cabinet report and minutes – 25 October 2017 
Appendix 2 – Scrutiny Committee minutes – 6 November 2017 
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